I’m very pleased to be speaking for the British Humanist Association at this important rally.

Humanists have always been deeply committed to human rights, equality, democracy, and an end to irrelevant discrimination. The BHA campaigns for equality but we go much further than that. Working from a basis of promoting individual human rights – there are no such things, of course, as “group” human rights – we seek to highlight, to talk about and help to eliminate unjust discrimination. The BHA represents the interests of non-religious people, and we are particularly concerned when there are threats to peoples’ liberties, not least when those threats come from dogmatic, unmoving, archaic beliefs.
We know that the practice of religious law will often operate in discriminatory ways against women, children, gay people and others. We know that religious laws and customs are not underpinned by human rights principles.

We are deeply concerned, therefore, by any attempts to uphold in British law judgments made in Sharia tribunals that stray into family or criminal matters and we fundamentally oppose any such moves.

And we, as humanists, feminists, campaigners, fellow citizens in our shared and diverse society, have a responsibility, a duty, to make our voice heard. 
It must never be acceptable for religious laws to be included into the laws of this country. It is never acceptable to trade in equal rights for women, gay rights, children’s rights, for the political, religious undemocratic demands of a group who want to take away our hard fought rights and freedoms.

